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YAMATO  BONSAI  KAI 
“FRIENDSHIP THROUGH BONSAI” 

Since 1968 
 

Newsletter – June 2013  
 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD 
By Tony Hayworth   

Hello Yamato Bonsai Club members. 

A very big thank you to each of the club members that 

came out and supported the EJCC landscape cleanup (18 

May) event and the annual community Bazaar (8-9 

June).  Without your support for these events the 

Yamato club would not have a meeting location.  For 

those that could not make these events this time, I will 

ask you to step up and help out next time. 

I’m looking for a chairman for the annual Holiday Party 

in December.  See me if you are interested. 

See you at the next meeting. 

 

AT THE NEXT CLUB MEETING… 
On Tuesday, June 18th is “Workshop Night”.  

A general workshop night during the Club 
meeting. Focus will be on Pruning and Styling.  

Bring a tree and let’s get hands on with it. 

No Raffle. 

 

Note: All Club Meetings start at 7:30 PM. 

 

 

SENSEI  UCHIDA’S  NOTES 
By Johnny Uchida 

Dear Member – how are you?  The last few weeks this 

year has been much warmer or should I say hotter than 

prior years that I can remember.  I use to watch the 

weather report each night for the next day.  Now I just 

keep an eye on the temperature gage!   On June 8
th
 & 8

th
 

they said the Hayward area was mid-80’s to 90 degrees. 

That is a little bit too much for us.  Then I thought of 

Jack out there in Livermore where it can be another 10 

or more degrees!!  When I see him at the School on 

Monday’s I ask him, “how hot out there”?  He told me 

“oh boy, it’s hot”! 

The message here is to water thoroughly and often on 

warmer days.  Depending upon your area, you must 

water more than once a day.  Don’t water in the middle 

of the day when its really hot.  Its not good for your 

trees.  Water early and then later in the evening. 

We know fertilizing is important, but I really think the 

task of watering is the most important skill you need to 

learn about caring for your Bonsai. 

At this time of the year you need to be busy on trimming 

your deciduous bonsai trees and also your conifers for 

shaping.   Our pine trees need de-candling, but for young 

pine or old pine, the task is a little bit different.  I will 

discuss this at the next meeting. 

Thank You.  See you at the meeting.  

Club Meeting Location  

 

Yamato Bonsai Kai monthly meetings are held at the 
Eden Japanese Community Center.  

Location Address: 710 Elgin Street San Lorenzo. CA. 
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YAMATO FALL SHOW – UPDATE 
By Tony Hayworth 

By Mike Butler 

Please remember to save your empty coffee containers.  

I am looking for the 2 pound sized plastic containers like 

the one pictured below.  You can bring them to the 

meetings before the show and I will take possession of 

them.   They will be used for our raffle this year. 

** Wanted ** 

 

2 lbs plastic container  – any brand will do 

 

 

 

COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS & CONTACTS 

Committee Leader 

Show Chairperson 

 Hall Arrangements 

 Transportation Management 
(storage & tree pickup/return) 

Mike Butler / Tony Hayworth 

Vendors Jack Ellis 

Advertising Tony Hayworth 

Hospitality  

 kitchen & serving room 

Sandy Barron & Diana Wong 

Front Desk  

 greeting, literature handouts 

 tickets – demo tree; consolation 

 tickets – “tin can” raffle  

 security 

Lucky Crist 

Setup and Take Down 

 Show Backdrop & table setup 

 Vendor area setup 

Mike Butler / Gerry Bundy 

Show, Room, Table Design & 
Layout 

Michael Baker 

Yamato Plant Sales 

 

Raleigh Wills 

Demo 

(Saturday & Sunday) 

 

Johnny Uchida  

 

“Tin Can” Raffle Procurement & 
Execution 

(pre-organize & solicit materials) 

(item set up & administration) 

Jack Ellis 

Workshop 

(Sunday  8 - 11AM;  $25.00 ) 

 

Mike Butler 

Consolation Prize  

(organize consolation prizes for give-
a-way after demo each day) 

Brad Sheldon / Jack Ellis 

 

Please ask any committee leader what you can do to help.  We need 

volunteers to get the job done.   
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Member Contribution Forum 

 

“FEED ME, SEYMOUR!!!” 
By Vern Smith  

For those of you that have seen the original or remade 

version of the movie “Little Shop of Horrors”, you will 

remember Seymour Krelborn’s quest to find just the 

right fertilizer to keep his other-worldly plant Audrey II 

alive.  Unfortunately, it required dining on unsuspecting 

but seemingly deserving victims.  Fortunately, most 

species of plants used for bonsai are not man-eating, but 

that doesn’t make our task of finding the right fertilizer 

any easier! 

So what is fertilizer? To keep it simple, fertilizer is NOT 

food.  The plants themselves make their own “food” – 

sugars, basically - through the photosynthetic process – 

sun (trapped by chlorophyll) + water + carbon dioxide 

going into the leaves = oxygen going out and sugars 

going down to the roots and to the rest of the plant.  

Fertilizer is actually a collection of macro and micro 

nutrients that are required for plants to grow healthy. 

The nutrients act as catalysts to aid and support the plant 

as it develops its own food.  Macro-nutrients include 

nitrogen, phosphorus, potassium, calcium, sulfur and 

magnesium.  Micro-nutrients include, iron, copper, zinc, 

chlorine, Boron, cobalt, manganese, molybdenum and 

nickel.  Some fertilizers may also include other trace 

elements and beneficial bacteria and fungi.  In other 

words, using fertilizer is basically like us taking our 

vitamins.   

Before we discuss fertilizing regimens, it’s important 

that we talk about the environment we will be fertilizing 

in.  The bonsai’s environment is a small pot with limited 

substrate and not much margin for error.  In my last 

newsletter, we talked about modern bonsai substrate, 

which, for the most part, is made up primarily of 

inorganic materials that drain well, retain moisture and 

are watered very frequently.  It is simple and consistent, 

and the perfect substrate for the fertilizing regimen we 

need for bonsai. This is the environment that I will be 

talking about in this article.  If you are using a slow 

draining, complex (that is, too many different 

ingredients) high organic mix, the many variables will 

make it more difficult to predict how certain fertilizers 

will perform.  You will need to be very cautious and 

experiment with your own soils.  That is specifically 

why I suggest using the more modern bonsai substrate – 

it simplifies your work and provides consistency for 

your valuable trees that rely on you. 

On that note, if we are using a modern substrate that 

both allows and requires us to water frequently, then we 

are moving nutrients through the soil quicker.  Perfect.  

We have a great fertilizer delivery system that gets 

through all the soil quickly, and doesn’t build up because 

we are flushing it out all the time.  This means we can 

and need to fertilize a lot.  That’s a good thing, because 

in the Bay Area we have a long growing season.   Our 

plants take up nutrients at different rates throughout the 

year as they are growing at different rates through the 

seasons.  If the nutrients are always percolating through 

the soil, the plants can essentially “pick and choose” 

what nutrients they need, when they need them, and how 

much.  Therefore, the plant always has regular access to 

the nutrients, but not at unhealthy levels, because we are 

flushing out the fertilizer salts so they do not concentrate 

in the inorganic substrate.  

Plants generally take up the least nutrients during 

dormancy, which is usually in the fall for most plants, 

and they take up the most when new growth is surging, 

usually in the spring and summer months.  Throughout 

the rest of the year, they are taking up nutrients at 

varying levels, the timing of which the plants know best.  

Therefore, it is important that we fertilize frequently, at 

FULL recommended levels, so that the plant has access 

to the nutrients it needs.  With primarily inorganic 

substrate, we can use liquid fertilize on Sunday, the 

substrate will capture it in the porous materials, and the 

feeder roots will begin to take it up, as needed.  Come 

Monday, when we water again, we begin the fertilizer 

diluting process, and so on throughout the week’s 

successive waterings.  Since most of what makes up 

fertilizer are soluble salts, this allows them to be flushed 

out, so they won’t concentrate in the substrate.  We can 

also add a time release fertilizer as a backup, which will 

break down and flush out faster with our frequent 

watering schedule.  And here is the bottom line - and the 

big payoff - as to why modern substrate and frequent 

fertilizing is important for maximum health and growth - 

when we keep the water and the nutrients moving fast 

through the soil and to the roots, the PLANT “decides” 

what it needs at any particular time in the growing 

period, and it is very unlikely that you will overwater or 

over-fertilize.  Again, we meet our goals of simplifying 

technical aspects of bonsai culture so we can focus on 

the aesthetic. 

As with my discussion on soils in my last newsletter, 

I’m not going to list all the fertilizer “recipes” and 

brands, or delve into organic verses inorganic argument, 

because, as with soil recipes, it’s not important.  Any 

basic, balanced fertilizer will do.  My research and 

personal experience has shown the following: 
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-  Organic and inorganic fertilizers are taken up a little 

differently by the plant, and they both have things that 

the other doesn’t – I use both. 

- Liquid fertilizing is a back-up for pellet fertilizer, and 

visa versa – I use both. 

-  When picking an organic fertilizer, whether pellet or 

liquid, use ones that include beneficial bacteria/fungi 

cultures and humates (humic acid) whenever possible.  

Humates are basically the distillation of the composting 

process and have been scientifically proven to enhance 

the plant’s metabolic process, and can be found in many 

organic fertilizers.  By the way, here is a money saving 

tip -  you know when you try to look up what is the 

magic ingredient in Biogold fertilizer, and they don’t 

exactly tell you on their website – well, its humates.  

-  Because we water a lot, we can use the fertilizer at the 

regular strength stated for any potted plant.  There is no 

science behind the “feed at half strength” we have heard 

for years.  If a fragile, non-woody annual veggie or 

houseplant can take it, so can your bonsai. 

-  Because we are watering a lot, we are flushing a lot, so 

we can feed frequently.  Used at recommended levels, 

there is no reason why we can’t liquid fertilize at least 

every two weeks, and add pelletized fertilizers at the 

recommended levels and time periods suggested for 

potted plants on the fertilizer label. 

My actual fertilizing regimen (in Fremont) is as follows: 

- I start liquid fertilizing in early-March with organic 

Grow More Seaweed Extract (0.1-0.1-1.5).  Two weeks 

later, I use inorganic Miracle-Gro Nursery Select All 

Purpose fertilizer (20-20-20).  Both are used at full 

strength, using a hose end sprayer.  After that, I alternate 

between both, every other week, so that I am liquid 

fertilizing every week.  This goes through September.  I 

hit all the foliage as well, as I do EVERY time I water, 

on ALL my plants.  Watering leaves and needles helps 

wash off dust and some pests, and plants do take in some 

of the fertilizer this way, particularly when they are 

stressed.  Just for the sake of myth-busting, since we are 

on the topic of watering, foliar watering does NOT cause 

burn spots on Maple or other tender leaves (the drops 

evaporate too quick and do not focus the sun like a 

magnifying glass – the “sunburn from mid-day 

watering” myth has been scientifically debunked for 

years) and watering pine needles does NOT make the 

needles grow longer – needle length control is a function 

of the timing of the decandling process.  Conversely, 

holding back fertilizer and water will not create healthy 

shorter needles – however, it will likely create 

unhealthy, stunted growth throughout the tree. 

-  In early April, I add Dr. Earth All Purpose Organic 

Fertilizer (which has humates and beneficial 

bacteria/fungi) at the suggested levels for potted plants.  

It is a fine granule that blends in and does not smell.  I 

reapply every 4 to 6 weeks throughout the growing 

season.  This covers mid-summer growth surges and into 

late-summer when the plants start to redirect growth to 

trunks, branches and roots prior to dormancy. 

-  In late October, I add a 0-10-10 fertilizer, at 

recommended levels, once.   This focuses nutrients for 

the trunk, branches and roots, not so much for use during 

the dormancy period itself, but rather as a store for when 

the plant surges the following spring. 

-  The plants are not fertilized again until the following 

early-March 

- I water virtually every day, backing off only in the 

rainy season.  Remember, if it’s cold but windy, your 

soil can still dry out very fast. 

I use this regimen for all my bonsai, including “acid 

loving” plants.  My personal opinion is that the organics 

and the humates (humic acid) take care of that “craving”, 

and I have no complaints from the plants, as evidenced 

by their health and growth. 

I admit that I am relatively “aggressive” about 

fertilizing, and so far it has paid off.  For the more 

squeamish, fertilizing every two or three weeks may feel 

more comfortable.   However, my plants are lush and 

green, and I have found that rapid growth allows me to 

get more development out of a growing season.  I have 

not personally witnessed the anecdotes I have heard 

about, such as plants shutting down, “burning” or having 

brittle spindly growth.  My personal opinion, as well as 

the opinion of many bonsai artists, is that most bonsai 

enthusiasts are not fertilizing enough, to the detriment of 

their plants and at the cost of slow development.   

So, go ahead, Seymour – “FEED” your plants!  Audrey 

II needs to look her best for the next Bonsai show! 

Copyright 2013 West Horizon Bonsai by Vernon Smith – All rights 
reserved. 
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BONSAI BASIC 
By Tony Hayworth  

This month I would like to remind you about Candle 

Cutting and Needle Foliage Balancing with your black 

pine bonsai. 

JAPANESE BLACK PINE (Kuro-matsu) 

Kuro-matsu bonsai require a specific care cycle for 

shaping and trimming in order to be great bonsai.  They 

also need controlled watering and fertilizing.  If proper 

care is not administered to a black pine, it will outgrow 

its shape rather quickly and not mature into a fine 

specimen.    

What is the “Training Cycle” for black pine? 

1. Prepare for Candle Cutting 

2. Cut Candles / Balance Foliage 

3. Post Candle Cutting 

4. Fall Cleanup / Selecting Laterals  

5. Post Fall / Winter Dormancy 

In this month’s Newsletter, I will cover item #2 as it the 

appropriate time of the year for this activity. 

2. CANDLE CUTTING 

- approx. June 1
st
 

Come end of May or 1 June, whatever you believe is 

“your schedule” to cut candles, the action is to cut every 

candle on the tree, (see option note below).   

Cut All Candles 

Cut all weak, medium, strong and even the buds that did 

not grow.  Cut all candles at the same time, this is my 

new opinion on this topic.  If you prefer to cut by 

strength zone on three cut cycles 7 to 10 days apart, 

please continue this style. 

 Do not cut so close to the base that you damage new 

buds at the very tip. 

 New buds will appear at the base of the candle.  If 

the candle was pinched or cut back before the needle 

pairs unfold, the new buds will come in at the base 

of where the prior candle was attached.   

 Always pinch or cutoff candles flat, never on an 

angle. 

 Never pinch back to a base if there are no needles 

left behind the cut at the base.  This is really 

important.  If you do this, the branch will completely 

die. 

Option Note: if you are in a redesign or need to add 

some length to a branch, consider half or partial candle 

cutting. 

 

Balance the Needle Foliage 

Maintain 10 to 12 pairs of needles on each branch after 

the candle is cut.Further, (as necessary) pluck needles to 

maintain energy balance.   

 Our goal is to make sure that we end up with an even 

distribution of remaining needles.    

 At this point, you enjoy your tree… watching it 

grow and unfold… for the rest of the summer. 

Bonsai Tip:   

Q:  Why do we cut the candles in the first place?  

A:  To get shorter needles in the summer growth cycle 

and shorter internodes.  (Side consequence can be back 

budding) 

 

Remember… keep your eye on Bonsai. 

Ask me if you have questions - Tony 

Email   bonsaicho@comcast.net     

Phone   510-289-5731     evenings 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

 

  

mailto:bonsaicho@comcast.net
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ABOUT THE YAMATO BONSAI CLUB 
The Yamato Bonsai Club has a long and distinguished 

history in the Bay Area.  In 1968, the club was founded 

with six members including its first Sensei, Mr. Jimmy 

Inadomi from the Castro Valley area.  Its second sensei 

was Mr. Juzaburo Furuzawa.  Since 1976, the Yamato 

Bonsai Club has been under the guidance of Sensei John 

Uchida of Hayward.  

The Yamato Bonsai Club meets each month at the Eden 

Japanese Community Center, in San Lorenzo, on the 

third Thursday at 07:30 PM. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

REFRESHMENTS  
The club will have coffee at each meeting.  We ask for 

member volunteers to supply the treats.  Below is the list 

for this year with open positions.  Please contact Sandy 

Barron or Tony Hayworth to add your name to the list. 

A minimum 3 volunteers each month to bring goodies 

and snacks of some kind is requested.  Thank you.   

 
January 

 Richard Paulos 

 Mike Butler 

 open 

May 

 Brian Conway 

 Howard Correa 

 Al Shurtleff 

September 

 Karen Paulos 

 open 

 open 

February 

 Dennis Hacker 

 Raleigh Wills 

 Tony Hayworth 

June 

 Emiko Rosenberg 

 Casey Campbell 

 open 

October 

 Mike Baker 

 Jack Ellis 

 open 

March 

 Brad Sheldon 

 Dawn Mezo 

 open 

July 

 Emiko Rosenberg 

 Dennis Hawkins 

 open 

November 

 Mike Baker 

 open 

 open 

April 

 Diana Wong 

 Tony Hayworth 

 Maria Sargent 

August 

 Lucky Crist 

 Carol Campbell 

 Al Hightower 

December 

 Sandy Barron 

 open 

 open 

 

 

CELEBRATIONS THIS MONTH … 
A very “Happy Birthday” to:  

25
th
  – Patrick Baggett 

 

Happy Anniversary and many more years to come: 

8
th
 – Carol & Casey Campbell  

27
th
  – Kathy & Patrick Baggett 

 

CONTACT US 
If you need to mail anything to the club in general, 

please send to:  

YAMATO BONSAI KAI 

P. O. Box 770 

Union City, CA 94587-0770 

If there is anything you would like to contribute or 

comment on regarding the newsletter, contact Tony 

Hayworth, at bonsaicho@comcast.net  

If you have moved, or changed your email address, please 

notify Yamato Bonsai Kai, so that we may update our contact 

and mailing list information.   Thank you. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

YAMATO BONSAI KAI – 2013 BOARD 
President 

Vice President 
Secretary 
Treasurer 

Director   2012/13 
Director   2012/13 
Director   2013/14  
Director   2013/14 

Advisor 

Tony Hayworth 
Mike Butler 
Dennis Hacker 
Dave Barron 
Brad Sheldon 
Raleigh Wills 
Karen Paulos 
Lucky Crist 
Jack Ellis  

510-289-5731 
510-917-3592 
510-685-7273 
510-456-6799 
510-888-1139 
925-519-0478 
510-410-5782 
510-276 4043 
925-455-5429 

 

 

 

GSBF CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
For a complete list, please refer to the Golden State Bonsai 

Federation Calendar of Events at:  

http://www.gsbf-bonsai.org/gsbfcal.html  

 
  

mailto:bonsaicho@comcast.net
http://www.gsbf-bonsai.org/gsbfcal.html
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YAMATO BONSAI KAI 
– 2013 CALENDAR OF EVENTS   – 

The remaining activities planned for this year: 

Month Date – Event Name 

JLY 

 

13
th

  – Board Meeting   @ 09:00AM 

16
th

  – Club Meeting   @ 07:30PM 

 Instruction Night 

Focus will be on summer care.  Care in sun, wind, 
growth cycle, pest prevention and fertilizing needs 
will be addressed. 

Bring you bonsai for review and discussion 
examples. 

Raffle at end of meeting; bring donations if you like. 

AUG 

 

20
th

  – Club Meeting   @ 07:30PM  

 General Show-n-Tell night 

 Swap Meet night 

Bring your tree for Show & Tell   (pre-show preview 
– let’s see what you are working on). 

Swap meet night – buy, sell & trade. 

No Raffle 

SEP 

 

14
th

  – Board Meeting   @ 09:00AM 

17
th

  – Club Meeting   @ 07:30PM 

 Special Demo by Uchida sensei 

Johnny will again do a quick cleanup demo on a fine 
quality tree and turn it over to the club raffle at the 
end of the meeting.  You will not want to miss this 
opportunity.   

Additionally, it’s “Show Time” preparation lecture. 
Dai selection; setup and other preparation details 
shared.   

Bring your tress that you have been preparing for 
final review by Sensei. 

OCT 

 

15
th

  – Club Meeting   @ 07:30PM  

 Pre Show Briefing 

Final review of Show details and everyone 
responsibility in support of the Show.  

No raffle 

 

19
th

 – 20
th
  43rd Annual Bonsai Show & 

Exhibition 

NOV 

 

16
th

  – Board Meeting   @ 09:00AM 

19
th

  – Club Meeting   @ 07:30PM 

 Instruction Night 

 Annual Elections 

Topic for this month’s meeting is “winterizing”.  
Bring your trees and seasonal questions about 
winter and the coming dormant season. 

Also, a recap of the Annual Show.  

Annual Board elections will be held. 

Raffle at end of meeting; bring donations if you like. 

 

23rd  – EJCC Landscape Cleanup    

 (8AM – Noon) 

Month Date – Event Name 

DEC 

 

7
th

  – Holiday Party 

  06:30 PM   

 (place TBD) 

17
th

 – Club Meeting 

 General discussion; Year in Review 

Winter silhouette – bring your deciduous trees for a 
winter time look at its structure, etc.  

Raffle at end of meeting; bring donations if you like. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

**WANTED ** 
We are looking for contributors to the 

Newsletter.   

If you would like to say something or 
contribute with pictures and captions (etc.), 

please contact Tony Hayworth.   

All contributions are due in writing 
(electronic transmission) by the first work 

day of the month. 
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YAMATO BONSAI KAI 
P. O. Box 770 

Union City, CA 94587-0770 

 
Return Service Requested 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attention Postmaster: 

Dated Material – Please Expedite 

 


